
2023-2024
Curriculum Guide

6th Grade

Nichols-Lawson Middle School

1550 Talladega Highway 21
Sylacauga, AL 35150

256-245-4376
scsboe.org

http://www.scsboe.org
http://www.sylacauga.k12.al.us/nicholslawson


6th Grade
English
English 6 follows the Alabama
Course of Study.  Areas of study
include reading, writing, grammar,
and vocabulary.  The breakdown
of grades is as follows:
Summative Assessments (unit
tests, essays, projects) 50%;
Formative Assessments (quizzes
and small assessments) 40%; and
Daily (participation in the
classroom and homework) 10%.

Advanced English
Advanced  English Language Arts
6 follows the Alabama Course of
Study with an advanced
curriculum format along with
many exercises from the A+
College Ready curriculum utilized
by schools state-wide. The
rigorous program emphasizes
reading, writing, critical thinking,
vocabulary, and other skills needed
to build knowledge for future
success in Advanced Placement
classes and beyond. This course is
challenging, and students should
expect to put in extra time and
effort outside of the classroom.
Writing assignments may be
complex; more in-depth reading
will be required; and curriculum
will be taught at a faster pace than
English 6. The breakdown of
grades is as follows:  Summative
Assessments (unit tests, essays,
projects) 50%; Formative
Assessments (quizzes and small
assessments) 40%; and Daily
(participation in the classroom and
homework) 10%.

Math 6

Proportional Reasoning
● Develop an understanding

of ratio concepts and use
● reasoning about ratios to

solve problems.
Number Systems and Operations

● Use prior knowledge  of
multiplication and division
to divide fractions.

● Compute multi-digit
numbers fluently and
determine common factors
and multiples.

● Apply knowledge of the
number system to represent
and use rational numbers in
a variety of forms.

Algebra and Functions
● Apply knowledge of

arithmetic to read. Write,
and evaluate algebraic
expressions.

● Use equations and
inequalities to represent
and solve real-world or
mathematical problems.

● Identify and analyze
relationships between
independent and dependent
variables.

Data Analysis, Statistics, and
Probability

● Use real-world and
mathematical problems to
analyze data and
demonstrate an
understanding of statistical
variability and measures of
center

Geometry and Measurement
● Graph polygons in the

coordinate plane to solve
real-world and
mathematical problems.

determine area, surface
area, and volume.

Adv. Math 6
Advanced Math 6 will move at a
faster pace than Math 6 and will
address specific additional
concepts in possible preparation
for Accelerated Math 7.

Science
In this class, students will study
Science through various texts and
AMSTI lab activities.  There are
four units: Exploring Plate
Tectonics; Understanding Weather
and Climate; Sun, Moon, & Earth
System; and Planetary System.
Students will read, write, and play
with their efforts and attitude
securing their success.

Social Studies
Sixth grade content standards
focus on the history of the United
States from the Industrial
Revolution to the present.
Historical events studied by sixth
graders include the rise of the
United States as an industrial
nation, World War I, the Great
Depression, World War II, and the
Cold War Era.  Furthermore, the
economic, political, social, and
technological issues and
developments from post-World
War II to the present are explored.
Emphasis is placed on economic,
geographic, historic, and civic and
governmental changes that have
influenced every aspect of life
during these events, including
communication and technological
advances, reorganization of
national boundaries, and the



Students will demonstrate the
following:

● Solve real-world and
mathematical problems to

movement of the United States
into the role of world leader.

Electives:

Design and Modeling
Design and Modeling (DM) is a
Project Lead the Way course.
During the course, students learn
to design/create using 123D
Design. Students will design their
own puzzles, learn to draw 3-D
objects, and complete several
assignments on 123D Design.

Computer Science Endeavors
Students are engaged in
problem-solving, creation, and
collaboration, while also learning
how computer science impacts
their lives. The course creates a
pathway for students to participate
in high school computer science
courses.

Health Explorations
Students are introduced to a
variety of healthcare professions.
Students explore careers related to
nursing, medicine, physical
therapy, emergency medicine,
medical laboratory technology,
respiratory therapy, environmental
sciences, and informational
services. Students learn about
common skills, education and
training, and job requirements in
the specific health fields.

Band
Students learn to read music and
how to play a wide variety of
music on woodwind, brass, and
percussion instruments. At the
beginning of each academic year,
new band students go through an
instrument fitting process to
determine which instrument is
right for them. An after school
instrument fitting night is held and
during this time parents will be
able set up a rent to own program
through Gadsden Music Company
for their child’s instrument. Aside
from the cost of an instrument,
there is a $30 dollar fee to be in
band. Students have weekly
classwork assignments and all
after school events count as test
grades.

Choral Music
Students learn to read music and
how to sing a wide variety of
music. There is a $30 fee to join
choir. Students have weekly
classwork assignments and all
after school events count as test
grades.

Visual Arts
The overall goal of the sixth grade
visual arts program is to bridge
learning from elementary grades to
a more rigorous curriculum in the
middle grades. Students begin to
implement principles more
independently and in greater depth
as they move toward developing a
personal artistic voice, taking
responsibility for creating and
interpreting works of art. The
visual arts course is designed as a
foundation for all students,
regardless of visual arts
background, ability, or academic
achievement, therefore requiring
some introduction and review of
the elements of art and principles
of design.



Extracurricular and Club Opportunities
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: Sponsor - Beth Steers

National Junior Honor Society: Sponsors - Lori Carden and Kayla Mosley
Student Council: Sponsor - Mandy Reams and Jonie Mathis

Builder’s Club: Sponsor - Melissa McCartney, Adam Foster, and Melissa Lambert
HOSA (Future Health Professionals): Sponsor - April Lane

Math Team: Sponsor - Anna Johnson
Peer Helpers: Sponsor - Brandy Nichols and Jessica Coleman


